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T o  A l l  P a t r o n s  o f  R WD 1 0  

The Board of Rural Water District #10 recently commissioned an engineering firm to perform a system-wide 

analysis and long-range plan to guide our board to make decisions and better prepare us for future growth and 

improved operations. As part of that process, several factors were evaluated including the district’s current system 

costs, the cost of water, current infrastructure, and future projects necessary to maintain service and provide 

capacity for growth.  

As you are likely aware, our district does not produce its own water but instead purchases water from Jefferson 

County RWD No. 13 and Suburban Water Company.   RWD 10 has not had a rate increase since 2012. While our 

vendors have raised their rates many times through the years, RWD10 has kept our rate the same.  To recover the 

costs of ongoing operations including maintaining our distribution system and meeting KDHE water standard 

guideline minimums, it is vital that we increase our water rate structure. We have also incurred additional costs with 

modernization of our billing system and a project is currently underway to rehabilitate and paint the two storage 

standpipes to bring them in line with State standards. The Board carefully deliberated and voted on May 17, 2023, 

to put in place a staggered rate increase beginning July 1, 2023. You will see this change on your July billing that is 

sent the first week of August.  

As of 7/1/23, the minimum monthly charge will increase from $18.50 to $28.50. This minimum charge 

includes up to 1,000 gallons of water. Any gallons more than 1,000 will be charged at the rate of $0.00677 

per gallon. Another increase will occur on January 1, 2024. As of 1/1/24, the minimum monthly charge will 

remain at $28.50 including up to 1,000 gallons of water and gallons above the minimum will be charged at 

the rate of $0.0071 per gallon. To better illustrate the impact on your bill, please see the chart on the back of this 

letter. 

Please note that the decision to increase rates was not taken lightly by the Board. Although never ideal, this 

increase is necessary to provide safe and quality service and prepare for capital improvements coming soon. Your 

feedback is valuable to us, and the Board, and your participation is always welcome at our monthly meetings, held 

on the third Wednesday of each month at 7pm at the Linwood Community Center.  

Sincerely, 

Steve Conley, Designated Operator  
Mary Conley, Business Manager  

 



 

 


